A DIGNIFIED REVOLUTION NEWSLETTER: MARCH 2012

“Never doubt that a small group of thoughtful committed citizens can change the world - indeed it is the only thing that ever does" (Margaret Meade)

Follow us on Facebook and Twitter
HEADLINE NEWS

Following the departure of senior executives at the Nursing and Midwifery Council it has now been reported that the head of the Care Quality Commission has resigned.

The Council for Health Regulatory Excellence, which is undertaking a review  of the Nursing & Midwifery Council (NMC), is calling for evidence from members of the public who have experience of the NMC, and also from professionals. Comments can be submitted to nmcreview@chre.org.uk and further information can be found on the  CHRE website 
The Nursing Times has revealed that the Prime Minister’s Nursing and Care Quality Forum will focus on four themes. This will include values and culture, people first, time to care and leadership.

The Commission on Dignity in Care for Older People has produced its draft report. Like many other previous reports it makes a number of recommendations. The report is out for consultation for one month. Click here to download the report and to respond to the consultation. 

Public Service UK has reported that the government is pushing hard to improve elderly care once and for all after several cases of serious neglect. It then refers the reader to an independent report produced for the government in 2000 which showed that elderly people were being subjected to a catalogue of poor quality care and neglect on hospital wards. Frank Dobson, the then Health Secretary said the report would be sent to all hospital chief executives to ensure the basics of cleanliness and proper nutrition were available to all patients.

We have been informed that the Government has decided to delay a decision on the implementation of its proposed ban on age discrimination in the provision of services, which it had envisaged bringing into force in April 2012. This means that any ban is unlikely to come into effect before October 2012. The Government considers it preferable to take more time both to get the decision right and to give businesses and others affected more time to prepare and adjust as necessary. It plans to set out a way forward in due course.

Scroll down to read more news.

TRAINING

Dignified Care Despite Difficult Colleagues

Wednesday 16 May 2012

For more information, and to book on-line click here.

GOOD NEWS CORNER

The Guardian has reported that Jim Blair, a nurse consultant, is battling to remedy failures in the NHS to provide equal care for learning disabled people. After a 20-year career in the NHS working with learning disabled patients he is familiar with the catalogue of problems they have faced, from sub-standard care to serious neglect leading to premature deaths. As a result, he has made it his mission to spearhead innovative improvements to care, including a patient passport that allows medical professionals to instantly access vital patient information.

The NHS Employers organisation is supporting the Student Placement of the Year award which will recognise those organisations that manage the anxieties attached to going on a placement by providing a structured learning environment that helps the student to flourish. The award is open to any NHS or independent organisation that has been accepting nursing students on placements for at least 12 months by March 2012. Click here for more information.

ACTIVITY

In the last month we have:

· Submitted evidence to the Older People’s Commissioner for research on whistle blowing that her office is currently undertaking 

· Made a freedom of information request to the Government Equalities Office regarding the delay a decision on implementation of its proposed ban on age discrimination in the provision of services 

· Lodged a complaint  with the Information Commissioner about a freedom of information request we made to the Independent Safeguarding Authority 

· Started to produce a time line on whistle blowing – the draft can be viewed on the publications page of our  website. We welcome comments, suggestions etc.

FEEDBACK

· I’m running a ‘Dignity in Care’ day next week for care home staff and attached resources (Dignity Ward/ Dignity & Respect matter) will be most useful 

· Thank you for an excellent newsletter and for all the work you do. Re. the  bullet point on Diabetic Retinopathy screening services, there is a need also for better access to physiotherapy and chiropody services for diabetics. The EHRC also needs to attack Age Discrimination with more vigour if we are to give Dignity a real place in people's lives 

· I am glad to read that others are coming around to my way of thinking about training and calling for nurses 

· Along with all your other positive comments, I think it’s great to read interesting material dedicated to dignity and highlighting the many perspectives aligned to dignity and dignity in practice. By the way receiving your email helped in me being successful in my new role – I mentioned dignity in practice which I otherwise would not have done. 

· It amazes me how much you get done! 

· thanks for the latest copy of 'A Dignified Revolution' which is always eagerly awaited. 

· Have just read another very interesting newsletter of yours 

· Keep up the good work! 

THANK YOU

We would like to thank all those who forward our newsletter on to colleagues. Your commitment and support all helps to keep dignity at the forefront of people’s minds.

RESOURCES

Dignity - Little Things Make a Big Difference

A Cumbria multi agency Dignity Group has produced an animated dignity storyboard which can be viewed on You Tube. 

DVD to boost GPs confidence in end of life care

How long have I got, Doc? has been released to coincide with new research by Dying Matters which reveals that increasing GPs' confidence in talking to patients about dying and death can transform their end of life care. To receive a copy of the DVD email info@dyingmatters.org 

Spirituality in nursing care: online resource

This RCN online resource supports nursing staff to explore the issue of spirituality in an interactive and reflective way that develops self-awareness and highlights implications and considerations for nursing practice.

Palliative care website for Scotland

A new website designed to provide the Scottish public with information about palliative care was launched in January. It brings together a range of information on different aspects of palliative care, divided into six sections covering symptoms, planning for the future and preparing for death and bereavement. 

What dignity means to older minority ethnic people in Wales

In their own words: voices of African-Caribbean and black Welsh men and women fifty years and older is a research report which shows that for the research participants, social markers such as ethnicity and cultural identity shaped their understanding of what dignity means and also had an impact on how they felt they would be treated in care encounters. For more information or to request a copy of the report email rsaltus@glam.ac.uk
Website for doctors with health concerns

The General Medical Council is launching Your Health Matters, a website for doctors who may be concerned about their own health or that of a colleague. 

Language competency: good practice guidance for employers

This NHS Employers document outlines the importance of language competency assessment and aims to provide good practice guidance for employers. 

NHS patient experience framework

This DH guidance outlines the most important areas to patient’s experience of NHS services. It provides a common evidence-based list of what matters to patients, and can be used to direct efforts to improve services

Patient experience in adult NHS services

NICE has published a quality standard and guidance that aims to ensure that patients are given the opportunity to discuss their health beliefs, concerns and preferences in order to individualise their care. The guidance promotes person-centred care that takes into account a patient's needs, concerns and preferences

Aid for the Aged in Distress (UK)

AFTAID aims to help older persons that are financially stretched beyond their means to the point of genuine distress. AFTAID can provide grants for many varied items such as mobility scooters, walk-in showers, cleaning, video intercom, 'blind' software for PC. Click here for more information.

Developing supportive design for people with dementia

The Enhancing the Healing Environment assessment tool and Developing supportive design for people with dementia: design principles are the first in a series of tools and resources produced by The King’s Fund to help individuals and organisations develop more supportive design for people with dementia, particularly in hospital settings.

Telehealth & Telecare

The Queen's Nursing Institute has published a major new report, 'Smart New World' about the advances in telehealth and what this means for community nurses and their patients. Click here to download a copy of the report.

Commissioning care homes: common safeguarding challenges

This guide aims to identify the issues that commonly lead to safeguarding referrals from care homes. The underlying causes are also identified; neither are in order of prevalence. Prevention checklists are provided to help both commissioners and providers to work towards a reduction in occurrence of these issues. There are additional links to resources.

Safeguarding and quality in commissioning care homes

This guide aims to support NHS and local authority commissioners of care homes to ensure that safeguarding is central to the commissioning process and a primary concern for residential and nursing care home providers.

CAMPAIGNS

Care in crisis mass lobby

On Tuesday 6 March, campaigners will be flocking to Westminster to lobby their MPs, calling for an end to the crisis in care. The lobby is being organised by the Care and Support Alliance, an organisation of over 50 disability and age charities including Age UK. If you would like to take part email Samantha Nicklin,  at  campaigns@ageuk.org.uk or tel 020 3033 1431.

NEWS

Blind man's care funding case raises profound issues

A blind man's care funding battle with a local authority raises important and profound  issues for disabled people, the supreme  court has been told. Charities said judges were being asked to clarify whether local authorities should base funding decisions on patient need or budget limitation
Hospital had human rights duty to protect voluntary patient from suicide

The Supreme Court has ruled unanimously that a mental health hospital had an operational obligation under article 2 of the European Court of Human Rights (the right to life) to protect a voluntary patient from suicide. This is the first time the reach of the article 2 obligation to protect life has been expanded to a voluntary patient; that is, a patient who was not detained under the Mental Health Act. Source: Human Rights Blog

Welsh hospitals exclude relatives at meal times

The BBC has reported of a report published by the Welsh Cross Party Public Accounts Committee which shows that relatives are being stopped from helping vulnerable and infirm patients during meal times at some Welsh hospitals.

Malnutrition and caring: the hidden cost for families

This Carers UK report highlights that carers and families require additional support and advice on nutrition. It argues that early intervention can contribute to an improvement in quality of life as well as cost-savings in health and social care.

Bedsores and the hospitals where people are most at risk

This Daily Mail article lists the incidence of pressure sores in hospitals across the UK.

Hospital complaints

The Daily Mail made a Freedom of Information request to ask every Primary Care Trust or Health Board in the UK responsible for more than 500 hospitals how many complaints they received in 2010 that mentioned staff attitude and behaviour.

Hospital awareness campaign

Joanna Slater has published a book My Notes, which is a guide to recording you, or your loved ones hospital care in a day-to-day diary. Joanna's action is based on personal experience of her mother's care in hospital.

Care for elderly 'let down by fragmented system

A committee of MPs has said that older people are being let down by a social care system in which they are passed like a parcel between services. The Commons health select committee wants local areas in England to deliver joined-up care, health and housing. Source: BBC News

Elderly ignored and treated as 'objects' in care system

NHS nurses and care workers should sign up to a new code of conduct which guarantees that elderly patients are treated with dignity and respect and not simply treated as objects, a coalition of politicians, regulators and charities have declared.

Source. Telegraph

New forum to address need for NHS leadership

The Guardian has reported that a new policy forum launched by the NHS Confederation will create a new voice for the NHS and put dignity in care for older people higher up the agenda.

Strong leaders get results

Caroline Shaw, Chief Executive of Christie Hospital in Manchester talks about the importance of good leadership and teamwork to get results. Source: Nursing Times

Keep experienced nurses or lose valuable resource

Elin Jones, Plaid Cymru's health spokeswoman highlights the impact of staff cuts in the NHS. Source: Western Mail.

Ombudsman upholds complaint against Cardiff County Council

The Ombudsman published a report on 14 February, on his investigation into a complaint against Cardiff County Council. The Ombudsman upheld the complaint finding that the consideration of the referral by the POVA meetings was inadequate and that their findings were unsustainable and should be set aside. 

Freedom of information used to report patient deaths and malpractice

The Request initiative has reported that a nurse working at NHS Ayreshire and Arran has used the Freedom of Information Act to make public otherwise restricted hospital reports that cover more than 20 patient deaths The BBC reports that Health Secretary Nicola Sturgeon has ordered an investigation into procedures at the health board.

Training course teaches nurses compassion

NHS staff in Colchester, Essex are the first in the UK to receive compassion training.

During the course they are advised on which body language to avoid, how to listen properly, and why it is important to care for your colleagues.

Nurses will retain half the seats on NMC's governing council

The Guardian has reported that the head of the review of the troubled regulatory body for nurses and midwives has reassured the professions that they will continue to hold half the seats on its governing council.

Dementia drugs overdose nurse struck off

The BBC has reported that a nurse has been struck off for giving a dementia patient an overdose The Conduct and Competence Committee said she presented a significant risk of harm to the man and a disregard for his well-being and dignity.

NHS Trust signs up to national CARE campaign

Epsom and St Helier University Hospitals NHS Trust has signed up to the Patients Association's CARE campaign, which aims to ensure that patients are provided with the level of care that they deserve. 

Hospital shuts ward amid patient care investigation

The Telegraph reported that the Royal Cornwall Hospital had suspended members of staff and closed a medical ward as part of an investigation into the care of a patient. 

GPs reveal shocking picture of poor care In local hospitals

One in 10 GPs believe their patients may have died as a result of poor hospital care. More than a third said they know patients who have received dangerously sub-standard care at their local hospital, according to data collected from 500 family doctors by GP magazine Pulse. GPs said complaints ranged from patients being discharged too early, receiving poor A&E care or dying due to a missed diagnosis. Source: The Huffington Post

Third of hospitals with dignity concerns received no follow-up visit

Nursing Times has reported that a third of hospitals at which Care Quality Commission inspectors raised concerns about care of the elderly received no follow-up visit. This is despite the regulator telling MPs last month that it had gone back to all the trusts visited last year as part of a wave of reviews into dignity and nutrition standards for older people.

Government accused of downgrading whistle-blower's helpline

The Guardian has reported that the government has been accused of downgrading the Department of Health's helpline for whistleblowers exposing wrongdoing in hospitals.

Mobility of health professionals across Europe. 

Recent high-profile cases in the UK have focused attention on concerns about the clinical competence and language skills of some healthcare professionals from other European member states. This NHS Confederation briefing gives an update on recent developments and outlines the key issues for NHS organisations, notably in their role as employers.

New collaboration key to clinical needs

A collaboration has been announced between Central Manchester University Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust (CMFT) and Devices for Dignity (D4D),. It will focus on patient dignity and independence. For  more information email enquiries@d4d-htc.org.uk or the Devices for Dignity website.

Maintaining Dignity in Later Life

New Dynamics of Ageing has published the findings of its qualitative longtitudinal study of older people's experiences of support and care. The study found that people were often surprised by the impact that illness and growing old had on their lives. Their sense of 'self' was affected by the limitations imposed by their age and illnesses. The participants' views show how, with the struggle to maintain day-to-day activities, their dignity can quickly and easily be lost. 

Learning Disability Reports

The CQC has published a further 20 reports from a targeted programme of 150 unannounced inspections of hospitals and care homes that care for people with learning disabilities.

World Elder Abuse Day

World Elder Abuse Day takes place on 15 June. Action on Elder Abuse is the lead co-ordinator for all UK events and is obliged to maintain an official record of anyone wishing to organise awareness raising activities or raise money for WEAAD 2012. To register contact maggieevans@elderabuse.org.uk
Mid Staffordshire

Chair of Mid Staffs NHS Trust takes up new job

The BBC has reported that Professor John Caldwell, the new Chair of Mid Staffs NHS Trust has taken up his role. He has said that he faces some significant challenges and hopes the solutions that start to emerge in and around mid Staffordshire are ones that can be exported to other parts of the country.

Mid Staffs findings will 'blow the lid' on older patient care, says tsar

David Oliver, the English government’s advisor on elderly care has said that poor care for the increasing number of older people in hospitals, and how to improve it, was one of the major issues facing nursing.

Sharp rise in staff discipline

This is Staffordshire has reported that the number of staff disciplined by bosses at a North Staffordshire health trust has more than doubled in a year.

Hospitals in concern at rate of patient deaths

Data released from the NHS Information Centre shows that more patients than expected are dying at three out of five hospital trusts in the West Midlands and Staffordshire. Source: Express & Star

NHS campaigners want new recruits to prevent Stafford Hospital problems

Speaking at the monthly meeting of North Staffordshire Pensioners' Convention, Cure the NHS urged people to act as whistleblowers and expose poor standards of care in hospitals, care homes and in the community. Source: This is Staffordshire

Social Care

Improving care and social services in Wales

The CSSIW annual report highlights some of the work we have done to learn about the services that people use and expect. It describes the key findings from work undertaken in 2010?2011 and outlines the way that CSSIW will move forward in 2012-2013.

Review of Social Services Complaints in Wales

The Welsh Government has issued a consultation document about the statutory process for dealing with concerns and complaints about social services in Wales. . The closing date for comments is 30 May 2012

Care home boss failed to register six deaths

Bristol Evening Post has reported on a care home manager who failed to register the deaths of six elderly residents.

Top care staff lose jobs at home after safety concerns

The Sentinel has reported that Amberley House, in Bentilee has sacked senior staff after concerns about the safety of its residents. 

Care worker jailed for abusing dementia patients

Community Care has reported that a care home worker has been jailed for one year for abusing four residents with dementia. 

Wirral Council leader wants whistle blower inquiry

The BBC has reported that the new Conservative leader of Wirral Council has said he wants a public inquiry into how allegations of malpractice in care homes were handled.

Ombudsman brought in to ensure future Wirral Council whistle-blowers free from 'fear of reprisal'

The Wirral Globe has reported that an independent ombudsman will be brought in to allow Wirral Council workers to speak out in confidence. 

Benchmarking good practice in care homes

The British Association of Occupational Therapists and College of Occupational Therapists publication Benchmarking Good Practice in Care Homes provides guidance for the provision of activities in care homes. Many of the principles can be applied to other settings.

Finally……

If you have any information that you would like to share with others please let us know and we will be happy to circulate it in the next edition of the newsletter.

Join the mailing list

If you are reading a copy of this email forwarded to you by a colleague we may not have your contact details.  If you would like to guarantee a regular monthly copy of the mailing send your details to info@dignifiedrevolution.org.uk 

If you would like to unsubscribe email info@dignifiedrevolution.org.uk 
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